## Memorial Service Planned on Sunday, November 7

Homewood Post No. 351 and Kathryn Mae Joyce Post No. 509, the nurses' post of the American Legion, will observe the 19th anniversary of the signing of the Armistice and honor the memory of their deceased comrades, with a Memorial Service, to be held at the Homewood Carnegie Library, Hamilton and Lang Avenues, on Sunday, November 7, at 4 p. m.

Services will be conducted by Rabbi Goodman A. Rose, of the Beth Shalom Synagogue, Rev. Father Carlin of Holy Rosary, and the Rev. Albert E. Gregg of the First Reformed Presbyterian Church, former Chaplain of the Allegheny County Committee of the American Legion.

This Memorial Service is the first of what is proposed to be an annual event, to be held on the Sunday preceding Armistice Day.

The committee in charge is headed by Major R. A. Winn, and consists of Homewood's Post Commander J. H. Brawdy and Comrades F. J. McDermott and H. Shapiro.

Everybody resident within the Homewood-Brushton district is urged to be present.